
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:   File No. S7-09-22 
   
FROM:  Nabeel Cheema, Division of Corporation Finance 
 
RE:  Meeting with (ISC)2 
 
DATE:  March 6, 2023 
 
 

On March 3, 2023, staff from the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission (“SEC”) 
met with representatives of the International Information System Security Certification 
Consortium (“(ISC)2”) via videoconference.  The general topic discussed was the SEC’s 
rulemaking proposal on “Cybersecurity Risk Management, Strategy, Governance, and 
Incident Disclosure,” set forth in Release Nos. 33-11038, 34-94382, IC-34529 (Mar. 9, 
2022).  
 

The following SEC staff participated: Elizabeth Murphy, Katherine Bagley, and 
Nabeel Cheema from the Division of Corporation Finance; and Albert Sheen from the 
Division of Economic and Risk Analysis. 

 
The following individuals participated on behalf of (ISC)2: Clar Rosso, CEO; Pat 

Bataillon, Director of Advocacy; Kevin Charest, Member; Casey Marks, Chief Product 
Officer; Amy Davenport, Policy Advisor (Arnold & Porter); and Paul Waters, Policy 
Specialist (Arnold & Porter). 


